NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

June 1, 2010 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: David Osborne, Deborah Hill, Burton Bryan, David Magee, Christopher Mickle and Sean Sutton (Kathryn Mudgett - not present).

Conservation Agent: Abigail Hardy 
AGENDA ACCEPTANCE:  

Additions: None

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to accept the agenda as printed.

Second: Sean Sutton


In favor:  All


Opposed:  None

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

7:00 Notre Dame Academy: Vernal Pool presentation

Presented by students of Notre Dame Academy.

The students participating in the presentation attend Miss Maura Lockhart’s classes. These students worked throughout the spring to research vernal pools.  Although all vernal pools that they certified were located in Hingham, they were unable to present their findings to the Hingham Conservation Commission and were invited to present to the Norwell Conservation Commission. There was a brief film showing students completed field work, collecting data and samples titled “Vernal Pool Certification Project – Spring 2010”. The students of Notre Dame Academy have been certifying vernal pools for 8 years. 

PUBLIC HEARING

Wildcat Lane (Bl. 65, Lots 40, 23, 26, 45, 46 & 47) / SE52-943 /Construction of roadway NOI (cont.)

Applicant: Casa Development, Inc. / Representative: Brad McKenzie, McKenzie Engineering 

This hearing has been continued to June 15th with a tentative site walk for Sunday, June 6th. Applicant asked for the continuance in order to complete the plan with Art Allen.

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to continue the hearing

Second: Sean Sutton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

46 Trout Brook Lane / NCC# 11(10) / Replace Septic System                                               RDA    Applicant: Marianne Schofield / Representative: Deana Boumitri, Cavanaro Consulting, Inc. 

Present:  Representative, Brendon Sullivan with Cavanaro Consulting. 

David Magee  recused himself from this hearing as a Commission member since he is an abutter, therefore taking  a seat  in the audience.

Discussion: Brendon Sullivan presented a plan to the Commission members. He discussed revisions that he had made on the plan. He said that a wetland scientist, John Zimmer, had walked the site, just a couple of hours ago. He verified wetland flags #1 and #2, but said that wetland flag #3 would probably be 12’ closer to  the system. He also checked an upland area behind the house and found some ferns. He took soils there and they were not hydric. He did take some soils at wetland flag #3 and he did find some hydric soils but just north of that, there were not hydric soils.  He said that there are wetlands on the west side of the property. The distance of the closest work to the wetlands was originally 90’ and it was brought down to 87’. 

Abigail Hardy asked if Mr. Zimmer hung a flag at the lot line. Mr. Sullivan said that he did not. She asked if he did look at the line in terms of thinking this tract was correct. Mr. Sullivan said that yes, he did. Abigail Hardy said that what Brendon Sullivan had referred to earlier was an isolated area that was partially on the property and partially off, with a small depression and there were enough wetland species , which had caused him to question and look for more information. She is unsure if a plot was done in terms of the vegetation at different levels. 

Brendon Sullivan said that he did and he would have Mr. Zimmer do a memo for the file. Deborah Hill agreed that this was a good idea for the file as a future reference tool. 

David Magee asked if there were any woods being cleared. Mr. Sullivan said that in order to do this project, they would need to remove all the trees within the grading. Christopher Mickle questioned the landscape to the front. Mr. Sullivan said that there is a stone wall and then it just drops down to the road with the driveway going straight out to the road. David Osborne asked if the wetland continued there. Mr. Sullivan said that it did and there was also some wetland across the street. He said that there is a river that runs through the side of Trout Brook Lane. Abigail Hardy said that this would be Trout Brook.  Abigail Hardy said that it should be noted that the wetland is clearly in front of the house and going in a “U” around the house. She felt that the system should possibly be repositioned, so  the narrowest section would be by the wetlands. David Osborne asked if there was any way to get around this. Mr. Sullivan answered that he doesn’t see any way. He said that they are trying to work with the contour of the land. David Osborne asked when the house was built. Mr. Sullivan didn’t know but said that the house was old. Abigail Hardy said that she is guessing pre-Wetlands Protection Act. This house is currently on the market with the owner relocating and there is a prospective buyer. David Magee, speaking as an abutter, said that if it was twisted, they could avoid clearing a lot of the land. Christopher Mickle questioned the size that the leaching field in terms of bedrooms. Mr. Sullivan said that it is just 4 bedrooms. He also said that the Board of Health has approved this plan and they are asking for 1’ separation of ground water from 3’ to 4’ to keep the mounding down. Given the distance to the wetlands. Deborah Hill said that pending receipt of the wetland scientist’s memo, since he is providing necessary protection with sediment and erosion controls, perhaps we could issue a negative determination pending receipt. 

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to issue a Negative Determination to 46 Trout Brook Lane pending receipt of a letter or memo from John Zimmer. If not received,  it would become a Positive Determination. 

Second: Christopher Mickle 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

18 Douglas Avenue / SE52- 946 / Septic System Repair                                         Order of Conditions 

Applicant: Jerry Griffiths / Representative: N/A

Discussion: Abigail Hardy distributed the plans to the members. The most recent plan is dated “Received 4/9/10”. 

Abigail Hardy said that after talking with Jack McInnis, Water Superintendent, he was not amenable to putting the pipes in the same trench. She and David Osborne did a site visit Friday before the last meeting and reviewed a trench dug in the middle of the driveway. The material looked solid and was probably taken from the site when the driveway was originally constructed. 

Some of the conditions that Abigail Hardy spoke about at the last meeting were; requiring that construction take place during the dry season, installation of erosion controls and requiring each trench to be done individually as was part of the original plan. This meant to have one trench complete, finished, backfilled and then the next trench done. David Osborne mentioned the added condition of using a small bucket or less, doing that on one side close to the edge, completing one part, putting a pipe and filling, then doing the other trench. Abigail Hardy questioned when her site visits should be done. Deborah Hill said that just before they start work. David Osborne asked the applicant to notify the agent during each step of the process. He suggested using a silt sack to keep the property stable. Christopher Mickle said that this is the installation of the septic and with the water, he suggested using haybales and silt fence around the leaching fields. Christopher Mickle suggested using silt sock along the roadways. Abigail Hardy suggested containing the limit of work and reiterated that the construction should take place during the dry season (July and August). They should have one trench done at a time and use the installation of erosion controls around the proposed leaching field.

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to issue an Order of Conditions at 18 Douglas Avenue for the septic system repair with boilerplate conditions and the following special conditions: to install the trenches for the water and sewer doing one trench at a time, stockpile materials in the middle of the roadway, have the use of silt sock as proposed along the roadway, add erosion controls around the leaching field with grading as approved by the agent, dewatering is to be done at the approval of the agent and the work is to be done during the dry season.

Second: Sean Sutton



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

46 Trout Brook Lane / NCC# 11(10) / Replace Septic System                              Det. of Applicability 

Applicant: Marianne Schofield / Representative: Deana Boumitri, Cavanaro Consulting, Inc. 

Abigail Hardy passed around the signature page for the Determination.

18 Douglas Avenue/SE52-946/Septic System Repair



 Order of Conditions

Applicant: Jerry Griffiths/Representative: N/A

Abigail Hardy passed around the signature page for the OOC.

DISCUSSIONS
Commission updates on sub-committee appointments 

Cemetery Committee

Abigail Hardy said that the Conservation Commission and the Cemetery Committee have a tentative agreement with the Selectmen on areas to be used. She needs to draw some proposed lot lines on a plan.  Once her GIS system is up and running she will do that. 

Pathways Committee 

Christopher Mickle said that the Pathways Committee got the money at Town Meeting to continue their work. The Committee met and walked the pathway. They surveyed all the town-owned properties and the wetlands and then, taking the information back to the office, figured out where the pathway could go keeping away from structures and wetlands. He feels that they should GPS the pathways and mentioned that they will be coming in to present the walkways and options being considered to the Commission.

CSA

Abigail Hardy said that they received a copy of their plan today. The CSA members would like to discuss their plans for next year. They would like the Commission to visit the field and would like to attend a Conservation meeting to discuss these plans. They also have a couple of trees, on the side of John Hornstra’s fields, that are dead and they are considering them a safety hazard. They do not have the money to remove them and it would be up to the Commission to do this and they would like to point these out on the site visit. They also wanted to put in a contained test garden behind the shed for kids to work in. Since this is not a totally appropriate venue, they wanted to ask and show us what they are planning with regard to this. David Osborne asked that Abigail Hardy send an e-mail and see when the site walk could take place.

Vernal Pool regulatory designation (Forest Ridge) 

Abigail Hardy said that this is to extend the conversation from the last meeting. Mr. Rowe is going to be out there digging up the area and she really needs to get out there. She would like to feel confident on the Commission’s position before going. There is a question on an e-mail from Art Allen about the certification of a vernal pool along a Stormwater basin. Deborah Hill said that the vernal pool is in the regulations of the Wetland Protection Act. Norwell’s regulations, as well as other towns, say that a vernal pool is a separate resource area that can be protected whether it’s certified or not. In terms of detention basins, in 2008, the DEP created Stormwater standards. In the general provisions of the Wetlands Protection Act it states that detention basins designed to the current standards can’t be regulated in the future as resource areas. Abigail Hardy said that this is a basin in a sub-division that was required to be built and maintained. It now needs to be repaired and maintained.  . She suggested waiting to fix the basin until the breeding season is over. 

Bridge Street Landing – Sink Hole

Abigail Hardy said that Paul Folsham came to see her and addressed this huge sink hole. She called John Chessia and asked if he’d look at it with her. He suggested that this be fixed immediately.

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to have an emergency certification.

Second: Sean Sutton

Circuit Street (Bl.69, Lots 25, 26 & 30): M/T Realty Trust – Request for release of Surety $2,000.00. Abigail Hardy said that this is in regard Mark Raimondi’s property. David Osborne will go with Abigail Hardy to the site. 

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS
1. Bills:  Westcott Services (239 Washington St. Monitoring):  $712.50

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to approve bill as read.

Second: Burton Bryan

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to adjourn at 9:42 pm.

Second: Burton Bryant
In Favor: all


Opposed: None
I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on June 7, 2011.

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
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